The July 2, 2020 Sewing Etc. Members' Meeting was called to order by President Chris Sanderson at 9:30 a.m., with a reminder to mute ourselves to avoid background noise. There were 23 members in attendance.

There were no workshops in June. A workshop by Zoom was suggested. Emma Chung may be offering a strip quilt Christmas Stocking class by Zoom sometime soon. Chris will coordinate this and email us with the information.

Everyone received the minutes from the last meeting held by Zoom in June, 2020. There were no corrections nor additions to the minutes. MaryLu Belisle made a motion to accept the minutes which was seconded by Kathy Moskovitz. Motion carried.

Kathy Moskovitz, Treasurer, reported: Beginning balance from June was \$5763.87. Income for June was \$83.00 from mask donations. Disbursements of \$866.50 (\$80.37 for Pendleton quilts in March and June – if you have receipts for expenses for supplies for Pendleton quilts they can be turned into Kathy for reimbursement, \$40.00 for elastic for masks, \$500.00 for Armed Services YMCA donation, \$246.13 for a 40 yard bolt of Warm & White batting = \$6.15 per yard—this batting is available from Kathy for Christmas Stockings, cradle quilts and Komfort Quilts). Ending balance was \$4,980.37.

Old Business: Karen Lohr had nothing to report this month. Kathy Moskovitz reported that she had contacted San Pasqual Academy in response to last month's discussion of making a donation to them. Kathy was told that they need school supplies in August for the new school year. They will be sending her a list of needed supplies as soon as they know what the teachers want and students need. Karen Lohr made a motion that we send the supplies or a cash donation not to exceed \$500.00. Marcia Bruce seconded the motion. The motion carried after discussion. Chris Sanderson followed up on the YMCA donation email solicitation question from last month. Kathleen Payne and Chris Sanderson clarified that the email in question was deleted because there is a fee off the top to donate this way. They suggested that individual donations be made directly to avoid this fee.

New Business: All donations at this point are being delivered or stored by Marcia Bruce. Marcia reported that we have enough cradle quilts for this year. She stated that we can use as many Christmas Stockings as we can make. MaryLu Belisle let us know that 10 preemie blanket and hat sets were collected and Susan Fisher made 150 hats and may be starting blankets to go with them. Although Tri-City is not currently accepting the preemie blankets, Pendleton is accepting the 24" square blankets for the monthly baby showers. MaryLu also mentioned that the Assistance League may have needs at this time such as Chemo Caps. Marilyn Milligan updated us on Komfort Quilts for Camp Pendleton children of those deployed. You should give the finished Komfort Quilts to Marilyn, as she is trying to track what's done and what's still outstanding. A value of \$50.00 was suggested for these since the YMCA tracks value of donations whether or not we use this for a tax deduction. Sharron Seidenberg announced that pillowcases are not currently being accepted.

Show and Tell: Chris Sanderson facilitated this time in alphabetical order by last name.

Mary Ann Barbee: Christmas quilt hanging and quilted Christmas placemats with metalic thread;

MaryLu Belisle: Knitted blanket in progress;

Marcia Bruce: Sweatshirt made into jacket with front zipper;

Emma Chung: Christmas Stockings;

Kathryn Fitzwilliam: Cloth mask that covers a disposable mask;

Carol Ganoe: Masks for family;

Vicki Greene: Pendleton Komfort Quilt;

Carolyn Kopper: Komfort Quilt and 19 Christmas Stockings;

Younghi Lee: Christmas Stockings;

Marilyn Milligan: Komfort Quilts and Memory Quilt;

Kathy Moskovitz: Komfort Quilt, stocking and small hanging;

Kathleen Payne: Komfort Quilt;

Sharon Philippe: Binding all the quilts she showed last month;

Chris Sanderson: Disappearing 9-Patch quilt in Camping theme for a friend who has a cabin;

Ruth Schafer: Komfort Quilt;

Kristin Schnieders: Binding large fall quilt with applique;

Carol Spence: Preemie blankets and hats;

Jeanne Wilson: Her grandfather's old Train Trunk refurbished with a seat cushion top (used to store her stash of yarn) and 30 baby blankets for her daughter's pediatric practice.

There was a motion by Karen Lohr to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Sharon Philippe, which carried. The meeting was adjourned by Chris Sanderson at 10:40 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Susie Bergerson, Secretary